An Open Letter To All Parents at All Schools in the Toronto District School Board
 

ALERT:  MAJOR IMMEDIATE LOSS OF SERVICES & PROGRAMS DUE TO MASSIVE BUDGET CUTS
 

Dear Parents,
 

There is no way to talk about the loss of our members’ jobs without talking about the programs and services that no longer will be available for your child(ren) due to the overwhelming cuts that are being rolled out NOW to meet the needs of the budget, not the learners.  You may choose to believe “the Union” or not, but we feel ethically obligated to let you all know about some ‘hard truths’ about cuts that have been made without consultation with anybody.
 

The 430 Regular Program Educational Assistants’ positions and 134 full time equivalent positions in the school offices (more than 200 people, most of whom are women) are just the first step. To meet a budget that has to be trimmed by at least $110 million, a lot more services and programs will be gone. This first round only accounts for about $50 million.
 

It is our job to protect our members the best way we can.  Of course we highlight what our members do and what will be lost, something we’ve done in the past three weeks with the Trustees and in the media.  As parents, you likely know more than most what is at stake.  That is why we appeal to you to speak out on behalf of the services your child(ren) require to accomplish their educational goals.
 

Many trustees have been honest in saying that they don’t want to resist because they fear that the Liberal minority government will place a Supervisor in charge – something they apparently fear more than the consequences of making the worst cuts since the horrible Harris years.  They’ve either forgotten (or never learned) that the resistance of the TDSB Trustees (some of whom are in government now) led to the downfall of the Harris government, and that the Supervisor could not and did not make all the cuts that are on the agenda today. 
 

CUPE 4400 was able to negotiate a deal that, as of this moment, would appear to offer re-training for some of the Regular Program Educational Assistants who choose to go back to school.  But make no mistake – the support formerly provided by EAs in the half day kindergartens, working with primary students who are not diagnosed (and therefore have no special needs help allocated), or doing supervision, will not be available next September.  The services provided by the staff in the school office will also not be the same, since those who continue to work will be expected to cover their own job plus the work of those who have been let go. 
 

All have agreed that the loss of more adults in the system will NOT be positive for student achievement nor for safety. We have been through this dance too often for anyone to argue otherwise.  These budget decisions are finance-driven, not by the needs of the learners.  And look for other cuts to come – including (but not limited to) closing up to 100 neighbourhood schools next year.
 

Please voice your concerns to your elected representatives:  first of all, the Trustee for your school.  Ask them to refuse to gut the school system.  Then speak with your Member of Provincial Parliament.  Remind him or her that the extra funds allocated to school boards only cover the (excellent) initiatives such as All Day Kindergarten and lowering class size.  The structural flaws in the funding formula have not been addressed, in spite of the promises made.
 

Please help us defend what is, up until now, an excellent education system.  Our children – and our communities – deserve no less.
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